## MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF FOOTHILLS NO. 31 309 Macleod Trail, Box 5605

High River, Alberta T1V 1M7 Telephone: (403) 652-2341 Fax: (403) 652-7880 www.mdfoothills.com



July 10, 2017

•

Dear Landowner,

## RE: Flood Studies and the M.D. of Foothills Proposed Flood Risk Mitigation Program

It has been several months since you have heard from us. We want to reassure you that the M.D. of Foothills is continuing to work with the Government of Alberta to mitigate future flood damages for our landowners on the Highwood and Little Bow rivers and to address the increased risk that is predicted for properties on the Highwood due to the mitigation constructed to protect the Town of High River.

In the interest of transparency we are providing you with the attached letter that was recently received by the M.D. in response to the *Proposal for a Highwood and Little Bow Flood Risk Mitigation Program* that was submitted to the Province last fall. While this may not provide the resolution that many of you are looking for, please be assured that we will continue to work with the Province toward an equitable solution for Foothills residents.

Should you have any questions, please contact:

Rob Miller: email: <a href="mailto:Robert.Miller@mdfoothills.com">Rob Miller: email: Robert.Miller@mdfoothills.com</a> tel: 403-603-6217; or Julie McLean: email: Julie.McLean@mdfoothills.com tel: 403-603-6239

Please note: I will be out of the office the weeks of July 10<sup>th</sup> and July 17<sup>th</sup> but Rob will be available to assist you or you may leave a message for me, and I will be happy to respond to you after I return on July 24<sup>th</sup>.

Sincerely, MD of Foothills No. 31

original signed by:

Julie McLean MEDes RPP MCIP Senior Planner

Encl: July 4<sup>th</sup>, 2017 Letter from Alberta Environment and Parks